**Subject:** Submission for 4/14/21 Holley Block Hearing: Rules for tonight's Webinar

From: Susan Galluzzo <svgalluzzo@sbcglobal.net>

Date: 4/14/2021, 12:17 PM

To: Abby Conroy <aconroy@salisburyct.us>

Dear Abby:

It has come to the attention of many people that we have more rights in the webinar format than they have been allowed to have.

- 1. The Chairman should not be limiting our first amendment rights to speak among ourselves as we would be able to do at in person meeting. While the Chairman of the Commission may not like what is being said on CHAT, the law spoke years ago on the issue of being able to express our ideas in an open forum and you are limiting that right but disabling the CHAT function. You cannot stop speech just because you don't like what you are hearing. If that were the case then some of the vile letters in the Lakeville Journal would not have been published.
- 2. The Q and A has to be open, visible and available for all to see as well, for the same legal reasons.
- 3. People Gpeaking do not have to identify themselves ..correct?
- 4. Attendees can choose to use the video function..correct?

Please address all these due process issues at the beginning of the hearing.

I would hope that the objective would be maximum due process for all attendees not less.

Thank you, Susan galluzzo